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APRIL 2020 TMT M&A MONTHLY BRIEFING

Regent Assay’s View of the Month
Spanish Cellnex further increased its market share of
the telecom infrastructure industry in Western Europe
by acquiring the towering branch of Portuguese
mobile operator NOS on 14 April. The deal involves
around 2,000 telecommunication sites, comprising
towers and rooftop antennas, both in urban and rural
environment, and are part of a wider strategy to
reduce the digital territorial divide of Portugal. The
total payment amounts to $600m including $190m in
capex expansion, related to perimeter increase of up
to 400 new sites. Cellnex remains the most acquisitive
company in the European telecommunications market
of the past 18 months.

Leading European technology investor, Investcorp
Technology Partners, announced on 9 April that it
would acquire Avira GmbH for $180m. Avira is a
German headquartered cybersecurity software
solutions company the Original Equipment
Manufacturer (OEM) and Consumer ends markets,
with expertise in Anti-Malware, Threat Intelligence
and IoT solutions. The group claims an average 100
million malware attacks blocked by its software each
month. Investcorp’s previous investment in cyber
security includes Sophos and Utimaco.

Simulations Plus, a leading provider of simulation and
modelling software for the pharmaceutical industry,
announced on 2 April that it acquired Paris based
Lixoft. Lixoft, which was founded in 2011, develops
products and software solutions to reduce the cost
and increase the success rate of new drug
development. Such products include the Monolix
Suite, a pharmacokinetic and pharmacodynamic
(PK/PD) modelling solution for pharmacometricians,
which supports projects from the first data exploration
to trial simulations. Lixoft generated 2019 revenue of
£3.4m.

Swiss wireless communications technology provider u-
blox acquired domestic IoT specialist, Thingstream, on
1 April for $10m. Thingstream is a provider of
Connectivity as a Service (CaaS) for IoT applications.
It uses the message queuing telemetry transport
(MQTT) protocol, a data transfer protocol in the
Internet of Things (IoT), which is particularly useful
for connections with remote locations and mobile
applications due to its low power usage and efficient
distribution of information. Thingstream’s MQTT
service offers data transfers across 600 telecom
carriers in 190 countries.
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The economic shock of the lockdown had a more profound

impact on the M&A industry within the European TMT sector

this month. Indeed, both the number and the total value of

transactions decreased: 214 deals were finalised in April, a

12% decrease from the previous month, while the aggregate

deal value fell to $22.7bn, albeit close to its 12-month average

of $22.9bn. Conversely, both the P/Sales and P/EBITDA ratios

increased during that period, to 1.87 and 11.5 respectively.

The current economic climate may be pushing out smaller

players from the market, increasing the proportion of

businesses with more cash flow and the capacity to meet

higher ratios, thus inflating the average value of sales and

earnings multiples per transaction.
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